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“est. 1871” 

 

BAPTISM  
 

Scheduled every Sunday at 
1:15pm. Baptism preparation class 

is required. Call 636-240-3721  
ext 235 to register. 

 
CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 

 

Those preparing for marriage 
should contact the parish office six 
months in advance. One party 
must be a registered member of 
Assumption and living an active, 
practicing Catholic life. Contact 
Angie at the Parish Office, xt 235. 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

RITE of CHRISTIAN  
 INITIATION of ADULTS 

 

(RCIA) Process through which 
adults are initiated into the 
Catholic Church by Baptism or 
Profession of Faith.  For more 
information, call Missy Lowrey 
314-630-3983. 

FUNERALS 
 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

CONFIRMATION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
8th grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at  
636-240-1020 for more 
information.   

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
2nd grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at 
636-240-1020.   

 

RITE of CONFESSION 

 

Weekdays 7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Saturdays 4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

 
 
 
 

May you find Christ here . . . May you bring Christ to the world  

Sacraments and Parish Information 

  

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
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403 N. Main St. O’Fallon, 
MO 63366 
www.assumptionbvm.org 
 
  

Assumption Staff 
636.240.3721   Ext: 

 
 

Pastor 
242 Rev. Nick Kastenholz 
nicholaskastenholz@archstl.org 
 

 

Senior Associate Pastor 
226 Msgr. William Mc Cumber 
wmccumber@archstl.org  
 

In Residence 
Rev. Patrick Russell 
 
 

Deacons 
Dcn. Fred Volansky 
Dcn. Bill Walbridge (Retired) 
Dcn. Richard Tadlock 
   deaconrichard@charter.net 
 

Parish Manager 
225 Mark Vogt 
mvogt.abvm@gmail.com  
 
 

Director of Stewardship &   
Liturgy 
247 Jeannette Hamann 
abvmjeannette@yahoo.com 
 
 

Parish Secretary 
221 Peggy Brewer 
Bulletin Announcements: 
peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 
(by Tuesdays at 9:00am) 
 

 

Bookkeeper 
234 Mary Knapp 
 

Director of Religious  
Education and PSR Director 
328 Anne Marie Quan  
636.240.1020  
 

 

Baptism/Wedding Coordinator 
235  Angie Gloriod 
 

Director of Youth Ministry 
243 Becky Whitaker 
becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music Ministry 
326 Parker Bishop 
parker.assumptionmusic@gmail.com 
 
 

Parish Day School/Preschool 
Principal: Dr. Patricia Hensley 
636.240.4474 
 

Child Safety Coordinator  
Lynn Crews  314-578-0741 
lynn.assumption@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Sunday Pre School 
Denise Hoehne 314.954.3192 

 

Parish Council 
Abvparishcouncil3721 
@gmail.com 

 

School Board 
abvmschoolboard@gmail.com 

Welcome 
Hello, 
 It is the third week of Advent and the candle for this week is 
the one we remember most; the pink, or rose colored, candle that 
means to REJOICE.  This is also called Gaudete Sunday, which is simply that 
Latin word for rejoice.  We know that we are still waiting, but the time is coming 
near so we rejoice in anticipation. 
 I think this is a very fitting thought to have after our previous two weeks of 
‘hope’ and ‘preparation’.  Rejoice may seem to some to be a bit premature, since 
we are not at Christmas yet, but I consider that it takes the hope from the first 
week and gives it a firmness in our expectation.  Not quite to the point of pre-
sumption, since we are doing our preparation still, but with maybe a little more 
trust that recognizes the blessings that God has given us up to this point and 
looks forward to what is to come.  This doesn’t deny our sin and our continued 
need for preparation, but it also doesn’t just dwell on our sins either.  The fact 
that Christians are meant to be a joyful people doesn’t mean that we are perfect, 
or that we don’t have need to still prepare, grow, and improve and be more 
open to God’s help, but we prepare with eager anticipation for what is to come. 
 To think of it in line with some of our Christmas traditions that we may be 
doing now, consider how you approach buying Christmas gifts.  Is it purely a 
burden and a labor or can it be joyful, in considering what gift might truly be 
appreciated for the person you are buying for; being glad for the opportunity we 
have to help them or to show them we care.  If we are writing Christmas cards 
not only does it share a Christmas greeting, but hopefully, might share some joy 
you have had over this past year in words or photos and remind you of the 
blessing of this relationship. 
 Hopefully joy is a part of all of our continued preparation for the coming 
Christmas. 
Peace,   

 Fr. Nick 
 
 
 

MADONNA AND HER CHILDREN painting in Chapel 
 
 

Parishioner Evenlyn Astegno allowed  
us to display her painting of Christ’s  
crucifixion in our chapel during Lent  
and is allowing us to display her painting 
of a young Mary loving her Son and also  
loving us as her children this Advent.  
Dec. 11th -18th her painting will be  
displayed in the chapel to assist us in  
our prayer and recognition of the love 
Mary has for all of us. 
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Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

 K of C Queen of Hearts!  KC  Hall, every 
Tuesday. Doors open at 5:00pm, drawing is 
at 7:00pm. Pizzas   and beverages available 
for purchase. 

 

 Remember...KC Hall is available for rental! 

Assumption Adoration Chapel 
 

Adoration is available 24/7 in the old church by using 
the code at the north transit entrance. 

EXPOSITION on Tuesday begins after the 8:00am 
Mass and through Rosary at 6:15 pm,  

followed by Perpetual Help Devotions and  
Benediction to close. Please sign up at  

assumptionbvm.weadorehim.com. 

Holiday Concert 
December 19th 

Assumption Chapel 
 

Former parishioner Gabe Rackers 
and his friend Landon Wink are 
inviting you to a special holiday 
concert in our Chapel on Sunday, 
December 19th at 3:00pm. This 
bass and tenor duo from Macomb, 
Illinois, have put together an hour-
long program that will tell the sto-
ry of Christmas completely in 
song. The concert will have no 
stops and is sure to take your 
breath away. Tickets are not re-
quired, but Gabe and Landon will 
welcome your goodwill donations 
to Toys for Tots. 

 ALL USHERS/GREETERS!! 
 

It’s that time of year! We need all available Usher/
Greeters to help us with our seven Christmas Mass-

es! Our Christmas Masses are beautiful and holy 
and take a lot of coordination and we appreciate all 
that you do to help make that happen!! Please sign 

up for a Christmas Mass or two!! There is a sign-up 
sheet in the Usher’s closet OR sign up on MSP on 

line. THANK YOU!!!  
If you would like to recruit family and friends for 
these Masses… PLEASE, WE WOULD LOVE 
TO HAVE THEM!!  Email Gerry Pr inster  at:  

gerryprinster@gmail.com if you have any questions.  
Thank you for all that you do! 

Pro-Life Christmas Cards 
 

Our Pro-Life group will be selling beautiful Christmas Cards  
after all Masses this weekend, in the Narthex.    

Please make checks payable to ‘Missouri Right To Life’.   
For more information please call Sylvia Kiphart at 636-978-8803. 
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Our Annual Stewardship Renewal is still in process!  
 

If you haven't had a chance to fill out your Commitment Card, you can do so online! Visit assump-
tionbvm.org and once on our HOME page, click on the Stewardship Annual Renewal box and follow 
the directions! How can  I fill my Stewardship Commitment Card?  Please pray through these areas 
and consider making commitments: 
1. In the category of Time, you can make commitments to spend more time with God in prayer. 
Prayer is the most important part of being a good steward, because when our relationship with God 

is strong, we are much better able to use our gifts and resources to help our parish and The Church. 
2. In the category of Talent, you can either re-commit yourself to your current ministry/s, or sign up for new ones. Our 
goal is for each of us to use our gifts and skills in service for others. 
3. In the category of Treasure, we are asking everyone to commit to giving a specific percentage of their income to the 
offertory each week or month for the next year. We are asking everyone to commit to giving half of their tithe -  5% of 
income—to the parish. If this is something new to you, pray with your family about what you can do. 

 

“For thus says 
the Lord: When 

you call Me, 
and come and 
pray to Me, I 
will listen to 

you.  When you 
look for Me, 
you will find 

Me.  Yes, when 
you seek Me 
with all your 

heart, I will let 
you find Me…”  

 

Jeremiah 
29:10-13 

 
Mass Times/Intentions 
 
 
 
Readings 
 
 
 
Reconciliation 

6:30am  Alfred & Jean Rozanski 
8:00am  Mary Jane Hibbeler 
 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Nm 24:2-7, 15-17 
Gospel: Mt 21:23-27___________  
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

MONDAY 12.13.21 

6:30am Nancy Cook 
8:00am George and Mary Forbeck 
 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Zep 3:1-2, 9-13 
Gospel: Mt 21:28-32___________        
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

6:30am Community Benefactors & 
Prayer Enrollments 
8:00am Kenneth Naumann 
——————————————— 
1st Reading: Is 45:6-8, 18, 9-13 
Gospel:  Lk 7:18-23__________ 
7:30 -7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

WEDNESDAY 12.15.21 TUESDAY 12.14.21 
Week at a Glance 

 

                 Sunday Preschool Registration Form – 2021/2022  
   
CHILD'S NAME:  __________________________________________         DOB:  _________________  
   
AGE:  ______________      IN KINDERGARTEN?   Yes   or    No  
   
PARENTS' NAME(S):  
_____________________________________________________________________________________  
   
ADDRESS:  
_____________________________________________________________________________________  
   
PHONE # _______________________________CELL #:  _________________________________ 
 
EMAIL:  _________________________________________________________________________  
   
EMERGENCY CONTACT (OTHER THAN PARENT):  _________________________________________     
      
PHONE:  ______________________RELATIONSHIP TO CHILD: ____________________________ 
  
Please list any HEALTH CONCERNS, ALLERGIES, SPECIAL NEEDS, ETC:  
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Assumption Preschool, Sundays during 10 am Mass in the Early Childhood Center.  Drop off begins at 
9:45 am, pick up is at the conclusion of Mass.  Children ages 3-6 welcome!  Children can enter throughout 
the academic year, now through May 1st. Tuition is $40 for the first child and free for additional siblings.  
‘First class Trial’ is welcome. For information please call Denise Hoehne at 314-954-3192 



December 12, 2021 

Pray the Rosary Before  
Weekend Masses:  

 

Please join us in Church 30 minutes 
before each weekend Mass for the  
Rosary. We gather and pray before 

the Holy Family Statue.   

8:00am Sr. Dory Obermann, 
CPPS 
5:00pm Herbert Simon 
__________________________ 
1st Reading: Jer 23:5-8 
Gospel: Mt 1:18-25 
________________________ 
4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

6:30am Hugo Nanny 
8:00am Jim Griesenauer 
__________________________ 
1st Reading: Is 54:1-10 
Gospel: Lk 7:24-30 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 
 

THURSDAY  12.16.21 
6:30am  Dolores Jezik 
8:00am  Robert Capstick  
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Gn 49:2, 8-10 
Gospel: Mt 1:1-17 
____________________________  
7:30-7:50 am Church 
Or by appointment 

FRIDAY  12.17.21 SATURDAY  12.18.21 
8:00am Ruth Ell 
10:00am People of the Parish 
12:00pm John Mrzlack 
5:30pm  Bud & Betty Warta 
____________________________ 
1st Reading: Mi 5:1-4 
2nd Reading: heb 10:5-10 
Gospel:  Lk 1:39-45___________                  
By appointment 

SUNDAY  12.19.21 

 

PRAYER:  
A heart to 

heart with God 
"Our strength 

comes  
from the  

Eucharist" 

St. Francis … Pillar of Prayer 

 

 
 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of: 
 
 
 

Hal McCarter, Father of Larry McCarter 
 

Terry Crawford, Father of Chris Crawford 
 

PRAY, PRAY, PRAY 
 

This year is the 40th Anniversary of Our Lady, the Blessed Virgin Mary, appearing in Medjugorje.  Our 
Blessed Mother is still giving the visionaries messages every month.  In every message she says, “Pray, 
Pray, Pray.”  We can do this.  Every Tuesday evening, beginning at 6:15pm, Rosary, Perpetual Help  
Devotions, and Benediction with  Fr. Nick or Deacon Richard are held in the Chapel along with Exposition 
of the Blessed Sacrament.  Think about our world situation and then please come to “Pray, Pray, Pray.” 

The Assumption Legion of Mary would like to 
offer the picture of Our Lady of Guadalupe to visit your 
home. Spend a week with the image and let our Mother 
help her children at their time of need.   
 

For more information please contact Diane Donnelly  
(978) 223-8597 or at dianedon63@gmail.com  
or Kathy at (314) 308-7332 mikebsr8518@gmail.com. 

An Advent Prayer – Week Three ‐ JOY 
Let us pray that God will fill us with joy at the coming of Christ. 

Lord God, may we, your people, who look forward to the birthday of Christ experience the joy of 

salvation and celebrate that feast with love and thanksgiving. 

We lift our hearts up to you, Lord, to thank you for the blessings you shower  

on us each day. 

You are the joy of our souls. 

We know that in your great love, we are held and protected by you. 

We pray and listen to the good news you send; we ask and feel the healing. 

We are freed by you from the things in this world that let us hide from you. 

We rejoice, we rejoice, down to our souls. 

Help us to prepare our hearts to be open and able to receive your immense love. 

May the Lord bless us, protect us from all evil and bring us to everlasting life. 

Amen . 
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Veteran’s Day - Remembering our Heroes 

 

In 1954, President Dwight D Eisenhower signed a law passed by the Congress of the United States to mark No-
vember 11th as a legal holiday known as Veteran’s Day to honor Veterans from all wars.  This day was previous-
ly called Armistice Day.  For much of the rest of the world and especially in Europe, they continue to celebrate 
Armistice Day, the day that marks the end of World War I. Why was November 11th chosen to honor our veter-
ans?  Because on the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month in 1918 the armistice was signed signaling the 
end of WWI. 
 

Our Prayer Service was developed by the 7th Grade Class (Mrs. Chassaniol’s Homeroom).  Veterans from our 
community were invited to attend, and two parent veterans were asked to speak, Colonel Compardo and Cap-
tain Baker with our students. There words were moving and highlighted the importance of honor and integrity 
in life. 
 

7th grade students entered the church and processed in holding a sign with a name of one war fought for Ameri-
can freedom since the 1700s.  As they entered, taps was played and students lined the steps of the sanctuary 
holding their posters. Other 7th grade students read petitions for current military men and women, for our 
country, and for those that lead us. 
 

Colonel Compardo, who wore his uniform, read the military oath that he and other veterans have taken when 
they joined the armed forces: 
 

I, (name), do solemnly swear (or affirm) that I will support and de-
fend the Constitution of the United States against all enemies, foreign 
and domestic; that I will bear true faith and allegiance to the same; 
and that I will obey the orders of the president of the United States 
and the orders of the officers appointed over me, according to regula-
tions and the Uniform Code of Military Justice. So help me God. 
 

 
 
 

Colonel Compardo 
 

 

 

Captain Baker 

 

FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

From the  Principal’s  Pen 

    

       You won’t want to Miss This!! 6:30pm in Church! 

The Knights of Columbus are pleased to present the YOUTH OF OUR PARISH in this years 
show! The show will start at 6:30pm in Church. Come and see 
the kids of our Parish act out the Christmas Story following the 
Gospel accounts and sing Traditional Christmas Songs.   
It’s free for you to enjoy...so make plans to attend!   

Thank you for reading about our school. 
 
Pat Hensley 
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Have a question?  Contact Becky Whitaker,  
Director of Youth Ministry  

636-240-3721 ext. 243 or becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com   

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

FOR-
MATION 

Continuous 
conversion 

of mind 
and heart 
"Following 

Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

IT HAS BEEN AN INCREDIBLE SEMESTER of fun, faith and community with 
Life Teen and our new EDGE Middle School Youth Ministry. Our Life Teen     
retreat was an incredible time of authentic prayer and community, learning 
about how the Holy Spirit moves in our lives, and connecting our faith to 
beyond Sunday Mass. Thank you for your prayers! The young Church is 
alive and well and we can’t wait to see how the Lord puts the teens at His 
service.  
  

Here’s what’s going on this week: 
 

December 12– Life Teen: Drama & Toxic Relationships, 6:30 - 8:30 pm in Hall C 
All teens are invited to join us for a night on healthy and unhealthy relationships, 
especially how to cultivate a no-drama policy in your own life! Expect food, fun 

and fellowship with your LT community. See you there!   
 

December 14 – LT Alpha Youth Series Marathon,  6:30 – 8:30 pm in LT HQ 
Fun, food, faith, and open discussion on the big questions of life continues each Tuesday from 6:30 – 
8:30 p.m. at LT HQ. Whether you’re solid in our Catholic beliefs 
and want to explore it more OR aren’t sure where you’re at with the 
Faith and have questions, Alpha is a safe place to talk about what 
matters.  
  

December 15 – EDGE: Christmas Play, 6:00 – 7:30 pm in the Parish Center 
We will be attending the Christmas play together! We will still 
meet in Hall C to begin with so that middle schoolers can sit with 
their small groups.  
  

Save the Date:  
January 19 – 23: Generation Life Pro-Life Pilgrimage to  
Washington, D.C. 
April 8-10: Luke 18 Confirmation Retreat 

 

Connect with us on Social Media:  
Instagram: @assumption_life_teen // @assumption_edge 
Facebook: Assumption Life Teen // Assumption EDGE 

150th Anniversary Gray 
Sweatshirts and T-shirts 

Sweatshirts $15 
T-Shirts $10 

 

Available in the Parish Office! 
Adult Sizes only 

FRONT         BACK 
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HOSPITALITY: 
Christian  
Kindness  

"We are ALL  
hospitality 
ministers" 

 

Mary’s divine motherhood broadens the Christmas spotlight. Mary has an im-
portant role to play in the Incarnation of the Second Person of the Blessed Trini-
ty. She consents to God’s invitation conveyed by the angel (Luke 1:26-38). Eliza-
beth proclaims: “Most blessed are you among women and blessed is the fruit of 
your womb. Without naming Mary, Paul asserts that “God sent his Son, born of 
a woman, born under the law” (Galatians 4:4). Paul’s further statement that 
“God sent the spirit of his Son into our hearts, crying out ‘Abba, Father!’” helps 
us realize that Mary is mother to all the brothers and sisters of Jesus. 
 

The precise title “Mother of God” goes back at least to the third or fourth century. In the Greek 
form Theotokos—God-bearer—it became the touchstone of the Church’s teaching about the Incarna-
tion. The Council of Ephesus in 431 insisted that the holy Fathers were right in calling the holy vir-
gin Theotokos. At the end of this particular session, crowds of people marched through the street 
shouting: “Praised be the Theotokos!” The tradition reaches to our own day. In its chapter on Mary’s 
role in the Church, Vatican II’s Dogmatic Constitution on the Church calls Mary “Mother of God” 
12 times. 
 

Reflection:  Other  themes come together  at today’s celebration. It is the Octave of Christmas: Our 
remembrance of Mary’s divine motherhood injects a further note of Christmas joy. It is a day of 
prayer for world peace: Mary is the mother of the Prince of Peace. It is the first day of a new year: 
Mary continues to bring new life to her children—who are also God’s children.     
~Excerpts taken from Franciscan Media 
 

Since this Solemnity falls on a Saturday, it is not a holy day of obligation.  
Mass will be celebrated at 9:00am on Saturday, January 1st (Not at 8:00am) 

Great Christmas Gift Ideas!  
                                                                                

Here are some perfect Christmas gifts for the current and former parishioners on your list: 
The Assumption Heritage Book!  This beautiful book chronicles the history of our parish 
and school, including rare photos and fascinating facts and stories from the past 150 years!  
We have a limited supply of these hardback books available in the Parish Office for 

$35 each, cash or check.   
 

Keep warm by the fireplace with an Assumption 150th anniversary sweatshirts, including hoodie 
or zipper jackets, available in youth and adult sizes. Prices start at $15.  Call the Parish Office to 
see if your size is available. 
 

When the weather warms up, be prepared with an Assumption T-shirt in gray (adult sizes only) or blue 
(youth and adult sizes).  Prices start at $10.  Call the Parish Office to see if your size is available.   

We would like to express our sincere gratitude to all of you who so 
graciously donated on Giving Tuesday to help our Youth programs!! 
Between all of you who went online to make your donation and all of 
you who donated at our Advent By Candlelight, we were able to raise 
$2,827!!! AMAZING!!!! Thank YOU all for your generosity!!   
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Weekly Offertory 
 
Actual Collections 
Budget Target 
Surplus / (Shortfall) 

     7/1/2021 - 11/28/2021 
 

$                749,398 
$      830,000 
$          (80,602) 

We are grateful to you for your presence,  

your participation, and your financial  

support of Assumption Parish. 

Our Gifts to God and Parish 
The Bible Teaches It (Mal 3:10-12) 

We Believe It (Acts 4:32-36) 
God Honors It (Gen 14:18-20) 

TITHING 

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

 

November 28, 2021 
 

$             24,686 
$               33,000 
$                  (8,314)

“As each one 
has received 

a gift, use it to 
serve one 
another as 
good stew-

ards of God’s 
varied grace.”   

 
- 1 Peter  

4:10 

Loan taken out in 2013 for expansion of our school 
Original Loan                 $ 3,306,127 
Current balance owed              $ 1,290,760 
Monthly payment            $      20,923 
    
 

Last expected payment, August 2026 

 
CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE 

 

Christmas Eve – Friday December 24th 

4:00pm (Church, Livestream and Parish Center) 
4:30pm (Chapel), 6:00pm (Church) 
10:00pm (Church and Livestream) 

 

Christmas Day – Saturday December 25th 
8:00am (Church), 10:00am (Church and Livestream), Noon (Church) 

 

CONFESSIONS 
Monday thru Friday – 7:30-7:50am before 8:00am Mass                                   

 

Saturdays – 4:00 to 4:50pm before the 5:00pm Mass 

Basketball practices are starting up!  Everyone is looking forward to this season! 
  

Coordinators:  We are looking for volunteers for Golf and Baseball/Softball.  The more volunteers to 
help with a sport helps make it more manageable and is a great chance to get involved in the commu-
nity.  Jeff Labarge is looking to train someone to take over.  Meetings and registration will be upon us 
soon, and now would be a good time to start a transition over the next few seasons.  Please con-
tact jslabarge@yahoo.com.   Duties include:  Communicate with Athletic Association 

            Attend Pre-Season Meetings 
            Communicate with District Coordinators 
            Communicate With Participants 
            Recruit Parent Volunteers 

 

We are also looking for volunteers to help coordinate Baseball/Softball this year or help with field 
management for the PreK/K games.  Please contact Heather Wilkinson (haw322@yahoo.com) if in-
terested.  Duties include:  Attend Pre-Season Meetings 

      Communicate with Athletic Association 
      Communicate with Participants / District Coordinators 
      Team Formation 
      Equipment management 

  

The 2022 Baseball/Softball registration will be opening up sooner this year than normal – expected to 
be Wednesday, December 15.  Closing date is still TBD.  Signups will be for PreK 4 thru 4th grade. 
For older students who have a full team or are looking for a team, please reach out directly to Heather 
Wilkinson (haw322@yahoo.com). 
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 BULLETIN NOTICES 
Submit to Parish Office 

(peggy.assumption@yahoo.com) 
by Tuesday 9:00am 

 

WEBSITE: www.assumptionbvm.org 
 

facebook.com/@assumptionmedia 
assumptionparish 

OFFICE INFORMATION 
403 N Main Street, O’Fallon MO 63366 

636.240.3721 Parish Office 
Hours - Mon-Thu 8:00am–4:00pm 

                              Fri 8:00am-3:00pm 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
636.272.4758 (Helpline) 

 

ASSUMPTION SCHOOL: 636.240.4474 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
Religious instruction in the Catholic faith. Call 
636.240.1020 for information or to register. 

MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
For one-on-one grief support, contact Kris 
Bohn at 636.795.2611, and for information 
regarding our grief support series, which is  
held twice per year, contact Lynn Crews at  
314-578.0741. 

Assumption Director of Communications and Marketing - Now Hiring 
Assumption is seeking a full time Director of Communications and Marketing. This position is responsible 
for developing and implementing the long-term communications and marketing vision for the parish and 
school, working with our staff and parish commissions to increase our school enrollment and active partici-
pation of our parishioners. 
 

Responsibilities will include: 
• Promoting the parish’s and school’s mission by planning, developing, and implementing all marketing and 
communications strategies. 
• Developing and managing school and parish communications, including website content, social media, 
printed materials, video messages, and e-communication platforms. 
• Coordinating communication and fundraising plans with parish and school groups. 
• Planning and conducting appeals to attract and retain school students. 
• Planning and conducting appeals for contributions to the parish and school. 
• Writing and submitting press releases regularly, keeping Assumption Parish and School in the news. 
• Coordinating the proper and consistent application of the parish and school’s identity, such as logo, tagline, fonts, etc., for use on 
letterhead, brochures, invitations, etc. 
• Organizing admission tours and new parishioner gatherings for prospective school and parish families. 
• Attending Archdiocesan meetings to network and gain professional knowledge. 
• Creating programs and events of donor care for the school and parish to encourage community and partnership. 
 

Interested candidates should send cover letter and resume to Assumption Business Manager at: mvogt.abvm@gmail.com 
 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

December 12, 2021 — Third Sunday of Advent 
ZEP 3:14-18A; IS 12:2-6; PHIL 4:4-7; LK 3:10-18 
 
We have arrived at Gaudete Sunday (Gaudete is the Latin word 
for “rejoice”) this Third Week of Advent, and the Scriptures take 
on a joyful tone as we continue our preparations for the feast of 
our Savior’s birth. 

 

Our Second Reading gives us cause for joy as St Paul reminds us, “The Lord is near. Have no 
anxiety at all….” Then he gives us a prescription for maintaining this peace: “In everything, by 
prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, make your requests known to God. Then the peace of 
God that surpasses all understanding will guard your hearts and minds in Christ Jesus.” Paul’s 
instructions for obtaining peace come as an early Christmas gift. They remind us that we can and 
should go to God with all our needs and present them to Him along with our thanks. This guid-
ance calls to mind a vital aspect of a stewardship way of life: gratitude to God in response to His 
great love and countless gifts to us. 
 

The Gospel passage, from Luke, shows us how to live out this sense of thankfulness, making our 
lives a “Christmas gift” to Christ in joyful response to His love for us. When the crowds hear 
John the Baptist’s message that their Savior is coming, they ask him what they should do to pre-
pare. He responds, “Whoever has two cloaks should share with the person who has none. And 
whoever has food should do the same.” He tells tax collectors to stop collecting more than is pre-
scribed and soldiers, to be satisfied with their wages. In other words, he tells them to be good and 
generous stewards of all God’s gifts to them! 
 

As the great feast of Christmas draws near, let us rejoice in Christ’s extravagant love. Let’s avail 
ourselves of the peace He longs to give us. And let’s look carefully at our lives to make sure we 
are indeed making of them a gift fitting for Him.                      ~ Excerpts from: Catholic Diocese of Wichita 
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